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Upcoming Events 

* February 8th - Family Breakfast 

for last names I-Z from 8:00am-

8:30am 

* February 8th - Jump Rope for 

Heart at 10:30am 

* February 13th - 2nd/3rd grade con-

cert in CHS auditorium at 7:00pm 

* February 14th - Valentines Day 

* February 16th/19th - Mid Winter 

Break (NO SCHOOL) 

* February 19th - Presidentôs Day 

* February 23rd - Emoji Spirit Day 

* February 28th - 4th grade concert 

in CHS auditorium at 7:00pm 

Dear Heights Families, 

 

February is Celebrate the Family month!  We hope parents, 
grandparents, or other special adults will come join us for a 
special breakfast. On Thursday, February 8 we will host 
families with the last names I-Z.  Pre-payments for meals 
will expedite the line.  CHEPTA will be hosting a coffee ta-
ble. 

Today in your Hawks folder is your registration for 2018-
2019.  Please complete it and return it this week.  If you are 
living in the same place as last year at this time, then you 
do NOT need to send in proof of residency.  However, if 
you have moved, please include proof of residency with 
your registration.  It is very important to get these back 
quickly so we can staff Heights to accommodate all of our 
awesome students.   

  Thanks for your help in making Heights the best place for 
kids! 

Have a great month, 

Mrs. Ogden 



 

Library 

 

February is ñI Love to Readò month!   

 

The Heights Library is all decked out in red and heartsé 

a perfect place to fall in love with a good book. 

 

New to the library this month are the books we were able to purchase with a grant from the Clark-
ston Education Foundation. Graphic novels are everywhere now, how about trying out one of the 
new Nathan Haleôs Hazardous Tales, each book highlights a historical event in graphic novel 

form. You can choose from The Underground Abductor, Big Bad Ironclad!, Alamo All Stars, plus 
many more! CEF also helped us add a whole new series on snakes as well as bring current our 
Hank Zipzer series (written by Henry Winkler, very funny!) and the Mallory series by Laurie 
Friedman. Additionally, books about American Symbols geared for both the younger and older 
readers are now available. Check out Myths, Legends, and Facts about the Lincoln Memorial, 
Mount Rushmore, or the Washington Monument for the older readers. The younger readers may 
enjoy The Bald Eagle, The Pledge of Allegiance, or The American Flag and learning about these 

U.S. Symbols and where and why they are important. 

 

February is also Black History Month. You can celebrate by reading:  Follow the Drinking Gourd 
by Jeannette Winter, Show Way and The Other Side by Jacqueline Woodson, The Gold Cadillac 
by Mildred Taylor, and March On! by Christine King Farris. All of these titles, and many more, 

are available in your library. 

 

Enjoy your ñI Love to Readò month! 

 

Ms. Savolainen 

Librarian  



 

Dear Magic ñCò Bunny: 

Iôve started to notice that letters can be different sizes.  I know it all has something to do with the lines on the paper, 
but it gets sort of confusing.  Can you help me sort this out?  

~Struggling with Size Sorting 

  

Dear Struggling: 

I agree with you, figuring out what size to make your letters can get confusing.  The great part is that the lines on the 
paper really help you sort it out once you know a few clues. When you wonder about what size to make each letter, you 
need to become a Letter Detective!  I am an expert letter detective, and would love to teach you some of my Letter De-
tective tricks. As a Letter Detective, it is very important to look for clues around you. Some of the best clues 
about letter size are in every classroom, letter strips!  Your teacher put those clues on the wall to help you, and they like 
to see you use them. Most of the time, your teacher will let you have letter strips on your desk for even more clues, just 
ask!  Here are some more important letter detective clues:  there are three letter sizes-TALL, small, and descending. 

 

1. TALL letters stretch all the way from the top line to the bottom line. All upper case letters, all numbers, and some 
lower case letters are tall, these are a few of them: 

 

 

2. Small letters stay between the middle line and the bottom line. These lower case letters are small: 

 

 

3. Then there are descending letters.  ñDescendò means ñto move or come downò.  So, descending letters have a part 
that goes down below that bottom line. There are just a few lower case letters that ñdescendò: 

 

 

Now you are a Letter Detective!  Practice your new Letter Detective skills by figuring out whether letters are TALL, 
small, or descending all around you.  Look at your name, your parentsô names, your teacherôs name, and the words in 
your favorite books.  Have fun being a Letter Detective! 

~ Magic ñCò Bunny 



 

Hawks Gazette Ê 
(The Student Column) 

 Dear Hawks families, 

Since our last entry, the new playground equipment on the hill has opened up. NOW FOR THE 

COMICS!!!!! 

There will now be TWO new comics in every edition instead of just one. However, there may 

be more added in the future. 

Our first comic series is called Garfiel-uhhhhhhh I mean Garf-Garf. ñItôs not Garflied.ò The 

second comic series is called Kyler and Dash. See you next edition. 

Kyler L. Zellerhoff 

Edition Chief 

Jonson B. 

Vice Edition in Chief 

Nick Carpenter 

Comic Idea Maker     

Kam J. Forsmann 

Orator 

 

Jesse E. DeLane 

Vice Supervisor (Kid) 

Nathan J. Ledgerwood 

Supervisor (Kid) 



Comic #1: 

Comic #2: 



 

Music 

 

§ Heights 2nd and 3rd Graders will be presenting a musical program in the CHS Audito-
rium on February 13 at 7:00 p.m. 

The program will include some Valentine songs, movement, dancing and xylophone 
playing. 

 

§ Heights 4th Graders will be presenting their concert on February 28 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
CHS Auditorium. 

These students have been learning recorders and will also demonstrate dancing, singing 
and xylophone playing from their music curriculum. 

 

§ The 6th grade students just finished writing lyrics for the Kindergarten students. The 
subject was good citizenship, temperance and using self control. 

  

Watch D.O.G.S  

Dads, there are lots of dates still available for Watch D.O.G.S! 

If you are interested in participating in our Watch D.O.G pro-

gram please call Connie in the office at 509-758-8180. 
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Kindergarten - Ms. Gonzales & Mrs. Call 
 

Kindergarten ï Ms. Gonzales & Mrs. Call 

 

Our reading strategy is making, confirming, and revis-
ing predictions. Here is how you can practice at home:  

Make predictions before reading a book with your 
child. 

Think about your predictions while as you read. 

Talk about whether your predictions happened after 
reading. 

 

 

Kindergarteners are learning to write to share infor-
mation. They will learn to write an introduction and 
conclusion as they share what they know or have 
learned about a topic. 

 

The math focus is measurement. Students are learning to 
describe and compare measurable attributes, such as 
length or weight. They can iterate or copy a unit of 
measurement, count the units to compare numbers, and 
represent them with a written numeral.  



First Grade - Mrs. Leavitt & Mrs. Gettys 

 

Dear Families, 

In February we will be doing a unit about families. Please send in a picture of your child with 
their family/families. Thank you! 

 

Our next reading goal is level 12. If your child did not meet the reading goal last trimester. I must 
ask that you please add extra reading minutes in addition to the reading I have already assigned 
for homework. Some students need more practice than others and this is vital to building a foun-
dation for their future grade levels.  

 

Language Arts: 

§ Compare and contrast unit 

§ Finding details in the text 

§ Writing ñopinionò stories 

§ Sh,, ch, ck blends in phonics 

 

Science: 

§ Polar animals and their adaptations unit. 

 

Social Studies: 

§ Johnny Appleseed 

§ Soon we will be studying about Abraham Lincoln and George Washington. 

§ What is Presidents Day about? 

 

Math: 

§ Comparing two and three quantities and finding the difference by counting up from the small-
er number.  
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Third Grade - Ms. Benson & Mrs. Graham 

 

Third graders are working hard learning how to structure and elaborate on their writing. So far, 
we have learned attention grabbers, thesis statements, and how to add details and personal an-
ecdotes to make our writing more interesting.  Next, we will continue to improve our writing by 
adding voice.    

In math we are learning about area and perimeter of one or more rectangles, and how area and 
perimeter are relate to addition and multiplication.  

  

We will continue to work on our character development with the help of Ms. Brown from the 
friendship room.   

Second Grade -  Mrs. Aeling & Mrs. Ledgerwood 

 

Math: Thank you for joining us at Path to Math Night! Watch for students bringing home a 

copy of the game. Students will be switching gears to describing and analyzing shapes. They 

will be able to recognize and draw shapes having specified attributes and identify a triangles, 

quadrilaterals, pentagons, hexagons, and cubes. Students will also draw a picture graph and a 

bar graph to represent a data set with up to four categories.  

    

Writing: Students are continuing to express their opinions. They need to state their opinion, 

supply reasons that support their opinion, use linking words to connect their opinion and rea-

sons, and provide a concluding statement. 

 

Reading: Students are working on making inferences and using text evidence to support their 

ideas. They are also working on cause and effect relationships and identifying the main idea of 

a multiparagraph text as well as the focus of specific paragraphs within the text.  

 

Other:  Valentineôs Day is on the 14th. If you choose to bring valentines please make sure you 

have enough for everyone. Students will be coming home with a class list. February 16th 

through the 19th is mid-winter break.     

Mrs. Ledgerwood and Mrs. Aeling  



Fifth Grade -  Mrs. Daniel, Ms. Drew, and Mrs. Skelton 

 

The 5th grade teachers would like to first thank parents for the support they showed their students 
and our music department by coming to the 5th grade band concert. The turnout was so great for 
these young musicians. They have been working so hard to learn how to read music and play a 
musical instrument in such a short amount of time. We also would like to thank you for coming to 
the Path to Math night. It was nice to see parents engaged with what students across the grade lev-
els are doing in math, as well as seeing how it all connects. We would like to thank our student 
presenters who did an awesome job of presenting to you during the math night. They worked very 
hard to be ready to answer all questions you had about our new math curriculum. 

 

At this point in the 2nd Trimester, we have started a new math unit working on decimals. We are 
also working on writing informational essays. One thing that we would like to bring to your atten-
tion is that we have been noticing that students are coming to school not adequately rested. We ask 
that you make sure your student is getting enough rest so that they are able to focus during our 
school day, especially as we get closer to our SBA testing.  

 

Thank you for everything that you do for your student! 

 

Mrs. Daniel, Ms. Dew, & Mrs. Skelton 

Fourth Grade -  Mr. Anderson, Mrs. Huff & Mrs. Mattoon 

4th Grade News from Mr. Anderson, Mrs. Mattoon, and Mrs. Huffôs Classes:  

In Reading, we are reading Streams to the River, River to the Sea, by Scott OôDell, and col-

lecting, interpreting, and applying (C.I.A.) what we read. Currently, students are working 

together to identity the story elements (i.e.- characters, setting, problem, main events, etc.).   

All 4th grade classes are in Unit 4 in Math, which focuses on applications of the four opera-

tions.  Currently, we are using the various operations to solve area, perimeter, and measure-

ment conversions.  

In Science, we are learning about energy and motion. Students will be continuing to ex-

plore how energy makes things go, from powering vehicles to moving oneôs body.  

The writing emphasis for Trimester 2 is on writing opinion pieces on topics or texts. Stu-

dents must introduce a topic clearly, state an opinion, and create an organizational struc-

ture, while providing reasons that are supported by facts and details.   

Finally, in Social Studies, we are studying the people who shaped Washington Stateôs histo-

ry (i.e.- Native Americans, explorers, pioneers, and settlers). 



Sixth Grade - Mrs. Hobson, Mrs. Eacret & Mrs. Lower 

 

Dear Sixth Grade Parents and Families, 

 

January has been a busy month for the sixth graders!  They are really stepping up to meet the de-
mands of 6th grade, especially in their level of engagement and their ability to take ownership of 
their own learning.  #beengaged #takeownership 

 

In math, all three classes are learning how to organize, plot, and read data distributions.  This is a 
new concept for sixth graders and they will really have to dig in to understand!  Do you know the 
difference between qualitative and quantitative data?  We encourage you to ask your sixth grader 
to explain that to you.  (#takeownership)  

 

Mrs. Eacretôs class has been reading the non-fiction book, Children of the Dust Bowl, which is the 
compelling story of the ñOkieò migration to California in the 1930s and of the construction and life 
of a remarkable school at a farm workersô camp there.  They will also be beginning book clubs in 
February.  Ms. Lowerôs class is working on author studies and genres for their book choices.  Mrs. 
Hobsonôs has begun The Westing Game and are in the second quadrant of the book.  Students are 
identifying key repeated words and trying to uncover the authorôs message and the theme. 

 

In writing, Mrs. Eacret and Mrs. Hobsonôs classes are continuing their informative/expository writ-
ing.  By the end of the trimester, students will be able to organize their ideas clearly to present in-
formation they have researched, while using relevant facts, details, and quotations to explain the 
point of their writing.  Ms. Lowerôs class is continuing to work in the narrative writing unit. 

 

In science, Mrs. Eacretôs class finished their human body unit and have begun a STEM (Science, 
Technology, Engineering, Math) project building bridges.  The students have created their own 
construction companies and are building the most efficient bridges they can with the budget they 
are given.  Ms. Lowerôs class learning about indicator species in healthy environments while work-
ing with their ecocolumns.  All three classes are preparing for dissection of a pig heart and a cow 
eyeball!  (#beengaged) 

 

As you can see, the sixth grade has been nothing short of busy and hard-working! Please continue 
to encourage your students to talk with you about these important academic activities and units. As 
always, thank you for all that you do and give each day.  Your children are truly a gift in our lives.   

 

Best, 

 

Ms. Stephanie Lower, Mrs. Kylene Eacret and Mrs. Jolyn Hobson  

 

 

 



 

Lost and Found Donated to Local Charities 

 

 

Each month 2/4 garbage bags of coats, sweatshirts, sweaters, and other 
clothing items are donated from our schoolôs lost and found. We keep our 
lost and found in the cafeteria. During the last week of the month we set 

up a table in the front hall to give students and families a last chance to find lost items. On the 
last day of the month, the items will be donated. In order to help students find their lost 
itemséplease: 

¶ Label items with your childôs name. 

¶ Encourage your child to check for lost items in the cafeteria 

¶ Stop in during the last week of the month to double check for missing items. 
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